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[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parents / Carers, 

Welcome to our final term. I hope you are all safe and well. Our teachers are still here working hard in very different circumstances. I know can see many of our children are too. Much of our work is focussed on school improvement as well as coordinating online provision via google classrooms. We are still here and busy planning for this term and next session. We have a staff meeting this evening via Zoom for example where we will be discussing pupil reports which will be issued in June. I know it’s not the same but I’d like to assure you of our hard work and diligence, not forgetting teachers who are working in the school hub each day looking after children of key workers. 

Staffing Update 

Interviews were carried out yesterday for position of classroom teacher beginning next session. I am delighted to announce that the two preferred candidates are Emma Fulton and Jess Eagers-Hardie. Emma has previous experience working with Glasgow City Council and has been working in St Thomas’ since January, making a big difference to many of our learners. Jesse Eager-Hardie was an NQT in St Thomas’ a couple of years back. Since then she has gained valuable experience working with Carlibar Communication Outreach service working with schools, parents, teachers and children across East Renfrewshire. We are delighted to have them aboard the St Thomas’ team! 

Prior to the pandemic Miss Igoe was the successful applicant for the Position of Principal Teacher at Mosspark Primary School in Glasgow. Although we are very sorry to see her leave, Miss Igoe goes with our best wishes as she embarks on a new chapter in her career. Congratulations Miss Igoe on your promotion. We know you will do very well. 

Miss Igoe will begin her new post on Monday 18th May. Mrs Duffin and Mrs Broadhead will take over leading the learning provision for P5. In the meantime all 3 teachers are involved in a robust transition process and you will see all 3 posting in google classroom from now on. Miss Igoe will still contribute to the pupil reports for P5 children. 

Healthy Minds

We know this is a tough time. I would encourage you to visit our Healthier Minds Website which has a section dedicated to Corona Virus and many other helpful resources too. 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/healthierminds/

Keeping in Touch 

The school does remain closed and provision cannot be the same. However please use the resources we have provided you with to best suit your individual circumstance. We can still be contacted via our school mail account and we will do our best to respond as best as we can. 

Continue to visit our remote learning link as we have recently updated this with two new advice guides. 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/StThomas/remote-learning/

Kind regards 

Ian Gillies
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